
Friday 19th September 2025 

Absence Reporting Please report your child’s absence to the school office via telephone or via text message to 07891 274 260 

SCHOOL DAY REMINDER 

Please can we remind families and pupils that the normal school day begins at 8.45am and the gates will open 

automatically at 8.30am (no need to press the buzzer). If the gates do open for children in boosters, visitors or staff 

before this time please remain at the gates and do not enter the playground. Many thanks 

AUTUMN 1 & 2 DIARY DATES 

Please find below a list of events that will 
be taking place during this term; 

01.10.2025 Whole School Photos 

02.10.2025 Great British Lunch Menu 

03.10.2025 Y3 Stoneage Day 

10.10.2025 Wear Yellow for Mental Health Day 

15.10.2025 Family Consultations 

17.10.2025 Wacky Hair day for Zarach 

20.10.2025 Rec Halloween Stay and Play 

22.10.2025 Y6 Dobroyd & SATS Meeting 

22.10.2025 Y4 Theatre Trip 

23.10.2025 Y6 Eden Camp 

23.10.2025 FOPS Halloween Disco 

24.10.2025 Training Day 

24.10.2025 October Half Term 

03.11.2025 School Opens 

WHOLE SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 

On Wednesday 1st October our school 

photographer will be coming into school to take 

every child’s picture. If you would like to have pictures taken 

with children in your family that do not attend Park Spring, 

please come along at 8.15am to the hall and queue. If you 

would like to have a sibling photograph for your children who 

attend Park Spring, please complete the form to have their 

photograph throughout the day, the deadline is TODAY to sign 

up for this  https://forms.office.com/e/Vykx77AUCV 

BAG PACKING 

14 year 6 children went to Bramley Morrisons on Saturday to 

bag pack to raise money for their Year 6 hoodies. Well done to 

all the children who took part, they represented the school 

brilliantly and raised a huge £549.66!! This means we have 

now reached our target to purchase these hoodies! Well done 

team Year 6! 

CAN YOU HELP SOLVE A MYSTERY?? 

Whilst Mrs Glastonbury was counting all the 

money raised, she found this beautiful trolley 

coin. A proud dad must have dropped it in by 

mistake. We are now desperately trying to 

locate the owner of this coin so that they can be reunited! Do 

you know who it might belong to? We are hoping the power of 

Social Media will help solve this mystery! 

HANDBALL 

This week Miss Wood and Mrs Fotherby 

were back on the astroturf at Crawshaw 

Academy with seven enthusiastic Year 4s to play some 

Handball. We won 2 of our matches and all agreed that the 

time went really fast (too quickly!) and that Handball is a 

great game that we should play more often. The pupils 

represented Park Spring really well and one was even 

rewarded an 'Honesty' wristband for being honest in a 

match about steps taken with the ball.  

 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/Vykx77AUCV


PARENTAL CONSENT 

Please make sure your parental consent 

on Arbor is UpToDate. Go onto your 

Arbor App, select the 3 lines and then profile, then scroll 

down to consents and complete all the options. This is 

especially important for trips that the children go on and for 

the use of Photographs in and out of school. 

WEAR YELLOW 

On the 10th October 2025 we will be 

wearing yellow to school in support of World Mental Health 

day. The children can come to school wearing yellow and we 

are taking donations for this great cause. 

YEAR 2 

For our Science (eggsperiment) experiment this 

week we have looked at the effect that sugar has 

on our teeth using egg shells. We have used cola, 

orange juice and water to predict how it will change the eggs. 

We are excited to find our the results!  

 

 

HARVEST FESTIVAL 

Reception and Year 1 will 

be going to St. Marks 

church for Harvest 

Festival and they are 

looking for non-

perishables to take with 

them. If you can please bring any donations to school 

before 13th October so the children can deliver them 

personally.  

YEAR 6 

This week in Science we have been making blood and learning about the components of our blood. We used 

orange juice for plasma, red jelly for red blood cells, white marshmallows for white blood cells and honey hoop 

cereal for the platelets. We found out what the function of each part was and have created some lovely posters.  

YEAR 3 

Year 3 have been loving their drumming 

lessons on a Monday afternoon with Mr G. 

They have been learning the history of the 

djembe drums and a variety of different rhythms and songs. 

RECEPTION 

Reception have been enjoying The Little 

Red Hen and lots of different activities 

around this. We have made our own hens, 

have done lots of role play and we even 

made our own bread rolls!   

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Communication will soon be coming out soon 

but please keep these important dates in your 

diary! You MUST be signed up for the Arbor app to book. 

15.10.2025 Family Consultations 

17.10.2025 Wacky Hair day for Zarach 

23.10.2025 FOPS Halloween Disco 



BLACK HISTORY 

MONTH 

Its competition time!!  

To celebrate Black 

History Month, we are 

asking the children to 

research their black 

hero and create a 

project about them! 

This could be a poster, 

presentation or film. 

Entries need to be 

submitted by 19th 

October and a winner 

from each class will be 

chosen!  

Good Luck! 


















